
NEWSLETTER   
Wednesday, 15 May 2019 

Week 3, Term 2, 2019 

 

Newlands  School 

NURTURE, LEARN, SUCCEED — TOGETHER. HE  TANGATA   HE  TANGATA   HE  TANGATA. 

Phone:   (04) 461 6900   Fax:    (04) 461 6902 Text Absences:   027 261 6901 

Emails:  admin@newlandsprimary.school.nz  or  megan@newlandsprimary.school.nz 

Website:  https://newlandsprimary.school.nz/ 

Kia ora, assalam-o-alaikum, ni hao, malo e lelei, talofa lava, kia orana, namaste 
and greetings to everyone. 

This week we especially acknowledge our hard working Support Staff without whom any school would         
descend into chaos in double quick time. Support staff are the oil in the engine which ensures the school runs 
smoothly. We salute Megan, Rachel, Christine, Mike, Carlos and Janet, and thank them all for their open 
hearts, their can-do and will-do attitudes, their fierce work ethics, and their kindness and care for students, 
other staff and the wider school community. Nga mihi. 
 

 

 

 

Bookclub Issue 3 –  closes tomorow- Thursday 16 May 

The third Scholastic Book club order for 2019, Issue 3, is out and orders are due back at school tomorrow, 
Thursday 16 May. If you would like to use your credit card to pay for your book club order this is available 
online through the Book club LOOP (Linked online ordering and payment scheme) The instructions are on the 
order form and the process is easy. You can, of course, still pay using cash or cheques by sending the order 
and money in a sealed envelope to school. Happy reading everyone. 

A Seuss Party – the school production 
A Seuss Party Performances – twice on Tuesday 28 May and twice on Thursday 30 May  

 

Our school production, A Seuss Party, will be on stage in Week 5 for four 
shows, two matinee and two evening performances.  
 

The performances will be held in the Newlands Intermediate School Hall. 
Tuesday 28 May - Matinee at 12.45 and an evening performance at 7 pm. 
Thursday 30 May - Matinee at 12.45 and an evening performance at 7 pm. 
 

There is no performance on Wednesday 29 May 
as there is an NZEI teachers strike on that day.   
 

Newlands Intermediate have worked so hard to accommodate our production 
times amongst their own schoolΩs busy schedule, with lots of juggling to get 
enough performances so all whanau can see the show.  
 
Ticket sales:  Ticket sales information was emailed and sent home last Friday.  
A copy of the ticket info letter is attached to this newsletter also.   t[9!{9 bh¢9Υ 
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School Cross Country Run – Wednesday 22 May  
The students are training hard working towards the Cross Country Run on 
Wednesday 22 May. As Newlands Park is currently undergoing drainage work 
our usual running routes have had some modification. But the students have 
put in a lot of hard mahi and are looking forward to competing on the day. 
 

We warmly invite all whanau, parents, and friends of the school to the Cross 
Country event at school. The times are a bit variable, but roughly the plan is to 
run the  

¶ Junior Syndicate, or Te Kakano, at 9 am on the schoolΩs top field. 

¶ Middle Syndicate, or Te Pihi, at 9.30 am starting beside the skate park on 
Newlands Park. 

¶ Senior Syndicate, or Te Kohuri, at 10 am starting on the schoolΩs top field. 
 
We are looking forward to a great morning. The top runners will have an      
opportunity to represent the school at the Northern Zone Cross Country races 
later in the term. 
 

Teacher Strike – Wednesday 29 May – Preliminary notice 
The NZEI have signalled that there will be a teacher strike of NZEI members on 
Wednesday 29 May. The school will be closed for instruction that day as all 
our teachers are NZEI members. The board will post more information shortly. 
 

Notice regarding enrolments at Newlands School 2019: 
Second enrolment period 
Enrolment at Newlands School is governed by an enrolment scheme, details of 
which are available from our website: https://newlandsprimary.school.nz The 
board has determined that up to 12 places are likely to be available for out of 
zone students in 2019. The exact number of places will depend on the number 
of applications received from students who live within the schoolΩs home zone. 
The second enrolment period runs from Saturday 6 July 2019 to Wednesday 18 
December 2018. For students seeking enrolment within the second enrolment period of 2019, the deadline for receipt 
of applications for out of zone places is 9am, Wednesday 5 June 2019. If the number of out of zone applications      
exceeds the number of places available, students will be selected by   ballot. If a ballot for out of zone places is required, 
this will be held on Wednesday 5 June 2019. Parents will be informed of the outcome of the ballot within three school 
days of the ballot being held. Details of how applications from out of zone students are processed are available on our 
school website (detailed above). 
 

Parents of students who live within the home zone and intend enrolling their child at any time during the  year should 
notify the school by Wednesday 5 June 2019 to assist the school to plan appropriately for the rest of the year. Students 
who live in the home zone are entitled to enrol at the school. 
 

Details relating to the second enrolment period for out of zone enrolments for 2019 are as follows: 
Second Enrolment period is from Saturday 6 July 2019 to Wednesday 18 December 2019. 
Deadline for receipt of applications: 9am, Wednesday 5 June 2019. 
Date of ballot: Wednesday 5 June 2019. 

Enrolment packs are available from the school office, phone 461 6900, or from our website. 
 

Teacher Only Day on Thursday 27 June 
A reminder that the school will be closed for Teachers’ Only Day on Thursday 27 June. The teachers will be working 
with a well known facilitator that day, Bek Galloway, building our capacity to develop life long learners and highly 
effective future citizens. 

 

 

 

UP AND COMING EVENTS 
 

The following are the up and  
coming events for the next month.   
Click here to go to calendar on website: 
 

 
 

THURSDAY 16 MAY 
BOOKCLUB (ISSUE 3 2019) ORDERING 
CLOSES 
 

WEDNESDAY 22 MAY 
SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 
όth{¢thb9a9b¢ 5!¢9 L{ CwL5!¸ нп a!¸ύ 
 

WEDNESDAY 22 MAY 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING AT 7PM 
 

FRIDAY 24 MAY AT MIDDAY 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES ELECTION  
NOMINATIONS CLOSE 
 

WEDNESDAY 29 MAY 
SCHOOL CLOSED—TEACHER STRIKE 
 

TUESDAY 28 MAY & THURSDAY 30 MAY 
TWO SHOWS ON BOTH DAYS: 
 MATINEE 12:45PM, EVENING 7:00PM 
 
 

MONDAY 3 AND TUESDAY 4 JUNE 
QUEENS BIRTHDAY WEEKEND 
SCHOOL CLOSED 
 

 

WEDNESDAY 5 JUNE 9AM 
DEADLINE FOR OUT OF ZONE  
ENROLMENT APPLICATIONS FOR SECOND 
ENROLMENT PERIOD IN 2019 
 

THURSDAY 27 JUNE 
TEACHER ONLY DAY—SCHOOL CLOSED 

https://newlandsprimary.school.nz/
https://newlandsprimary.school.nz/school-calendar/


  
 
 

         Community Notices 
    For details on the activities and events detailed below, click here to visit our website.      
 

Student Placement s—Host Families 
needed for June. 

Mary Potter Hospice Appeal 
Call for volunteers— мтκму May 2019 

Junior Tough Guy & Gal Challenge 
22 & 23 May 2019 

The Parenting Children Course  
Starts 13 May 

Martinborough Maths Craft Day  
26 May 2019 

Gym Jam at Tawa Recreation Centre 
Sundays for pre-schoolers 

After School Te Reo Lessons Newlands Rugby Club 
New Rippa Rugby grade 2019 

Onslow Gymnastic Club Wellington Marathon June 2019 
Request for volunteers 

Leaping Lizards School of Dance Game Dev Club—after School 
programme at Newlands Int 

Thistle Highland Dancers Spiritus Dance Classes for Adults Wellington Diving Club Sunshine Drama Classes 
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Election Timeline 

Call for Nominations Nomination forms posted to all eligible voters on 
Monday 6 May 

Nominations close Noon on Friday 24 May 

LŦ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǾŀƭƛŘ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǝƻƴǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ Ǉƻǎƛǝƻƴǎ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎŜŘΣ ŀ ǾƻǝƴƎ ŜƭŜŎǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ 
ōŜ ƘŜƭŘΦ 

Voting papers sent to all eligible voters Monday 27 May 

Election Day (voting closes) Noon on Friday 7 June 

Votes counted Thursday 13 June 

Board takes office Friday 14 June 

Newlands School Board of Trustees’ Election  
 

Nominations are invited for the election of 5 parent                     
representatives to the Newlands School Board of Trustees.  
 

The voting roll is open for inspection at the school and can be 
viewed during normal school hours.  
A nomination form and a notice calling for nominations has been     
posted all eligible voters 2 weeks ago.  Eligible   voters are the   
parents/legal guardians/immediate caregivers of current students 
of  Newlands School.  
 

You can nominate another person to stand as a candidate, or you 
can nominate yourself. Both parts of the form must be signed.  
Additional nomination forms can be obtained from the school 
office.  
 

Nominations close at noon on Friday 24 May and may be accompanied 
by a signed candidate statement and photograph. There will be a list of candidatesΩ names, as they come to hand, for 
inspection at the school.  
 

Megan Chisholm  
Returning Officer  
 

You can find out more information about the Board of Trustees and its role, and whatΩs involved with being a trustee 
by visiting the following website:  https://www.trustee-election.co.nz/becoming-a-trustee/ 

LATEST NEWS: ELECTION 
DID YOU GET MAIL? 

If you havenΩt received the nomination form in 
the mail yet, please let Megan in the school 
office know.  She can arrange to get one to you.   

 

WANT TO SEE THE BOARD IN ACTION? 

Our next Board meeting is being held next week 

on Wednesday 22 May at 7pm.  It is held in the 

staffroom at school.  Everybody is welcome to sit 

in at the meeting and gain an understanding of 

the role of trustees. 

https://newlandsprimary.school.nz/our-school/community-information/
https://newlandsprimary.school.nz/
https://www.trustee-election.co.nz/becoming-a-trustee/


Newlands School Production 2019 – A Seuss Party 
Ticket Sales information 
 
We are excited about our production, A Seuss Party. It is well under way!! Every child must 
come as this is a class and whole school event.  We have 4 performances altogether, 2 
matinee performances and 2 evening performances:   
 

Tuesday 28 May – Matinee at 12:45pm, Evening performance at 7pm 
Thursday 30 May – Matinee at 12:45pm, Evening performance at 7pm 

 

The production is being held at Newlands Intermediate in their school hall. 
 

There are 300 seats for each performance. Tickets are $8.00 each.  Due to our growing roll numbers, we ask that family members 
only see the show once so that everyone in the school community gets an opportunity to see the show. 

TICKET SALES PROCESS: 
 

Ticket sales commence on Monday 13 May.   

In order to ensure all of our studentΩs immediate whanau have the opportunity to get tickets to one of the performances, you 
can purchase a maximum of 4 tickets per family for the first week the tickets go on sale.  In order to guarantee your family allo-
cation of up to 4 tickets these must be booked and paid for by Tuesday 21 May.  We understand that there will be families 
who wish to purchase extra tickets, and on Wednesday 22 May we will send an email out to all parents and caregivers letting 
them know what performances we have tickets left for.  From Wednesday 22 May any tickets remaining are sold on a first come 
first serve basis, and families can then purchase additional tickets.   

HOW TO PURCHASE TICKETS: 
You can purchase and collect tickets from the school office or send the order form and money to school with your child (and 
your tickets will be sent home with your child). 
 

1. Let us know how many tickets you want and what performance time and date by either: 
- Filling out the ticket order at the bottom of the form, or 
- Emailing the office admin@newlandsprimary.school to let us know 

2. Make payment for the tickets: 
- Details of how payment can be made are detailed below on the ticket order form. 

PLEASE NOTE: Production tickets will only be processed and allocated once we receive the ticket order AND payment. 

 

A Seuss Party Production – TICKET ORDER FORM 
 
ChildΩs name:   __________________________________________________           Room: _____________________ 
 

LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ  ψψψψψψ ǝŎƪŜǘǎ όƳŀȄ ƻŦ п ǝŎƪŜǘǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ǿŜŜƪ ƻŦ ǎŀƭŜǎύ ŦƻǊ ! {Ŝǳǎǎ tŀǊǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ               
ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜΥ 
 
 

 

Ã 12:45pm on Tuesday 28 May 
Ã 7:00pm on Tuesday 28 May 
Ã 12:45pm on Thursday 30 May 
Ã 7:00pm on Thursday 30 May 
 
tŀȅƳŜƴǘ ƳŜǘƘƻŘΥ 
 

Ã I am paying by cash or cheque (at the office or enclose payment with this form in an envelope and give to your childΩs     
teacher) 

Ã I am paying by eftpos (at the office - please bring this form into the office with you) 
Ã I am paying via internet banking 12 3223 0194993 00 (please use childΩs name and ΨproductionΩ as payment references) 
Ã I would like to pay via the caregiver portal (please allow 1 day for tickets to be loaded to your account) 

mailto:admin@newlandsprimary.school

